IRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

BORN

HEALEY-BEER - Lisa and Tom are pleased to announce the birth of their daughter Amanda Victoria, born November 25, 1996 weighing 8 lbs. 7 oz. A little sister for Brandon. Proud grandparents are Denise and Stephen Healey and Mabel and Patrick Beer. Great grandparents are Victoria Hebert and Alvio Night and Alvin Night.

SAMPLE - David and Kelly (née Heaven) are extremely pleased to announce the birth of their third child, a son Mark Anthony, born 4 weeks early at St-Justine's Hospital on October 25, 1996, weighing 8 lbs. 2 oz. He had a rough start but is doing great now. Proud grandparents are Kenneth and Phyllis Heaven and Norris and the late Lynne Sample all of Havelock.

ENGAGED

AITKENS-TREMBLAY - Mom & Dad are happy to announce the engagement of their son Adam Aitkens to Tracey daughter of Noël and Judy Tremblay of Huntingdon.

DIED

ALLEN, Kenneth William - Passed away January 11, 1997 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital in his sev enty-ninth year. Husband of the late Myrtle Forrester, beloved father of Gail Dawe, Chatham, Ontario, Wendy Kennedy of Maple Ridge, British Columbia, and Donald of Brinston, Ontario, grandfather of Cory and Sandra Dawe, Jill, Mark and Sean Kennedy and Ryan and Lyndon Allen. Beloved brother of Hazel Cairns (Wesley). Funeral service was held Tuesday, January 14 at the Riverfield Presbyterian Church at 2 p.m. In lieu of flowers donations to the Riverfield Presbyterian Church Memorial Fund or the charity of your choice would Memorial Fund or the charity of your choice would be appreciated. Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

BURNELL, Roseanna - Passed away December 9, 1996 at Troy, N.Y. Wife of the late Edward Burnell, daughter of the late Thomas and Rachel Foers.

DUSSEAULT, Richard Fenwick - At the Jewish General Hospital on January 10, 1997. Son of Dorthy and the late Arthur Dusseault. Also survived by his brothers John and Theo, his ex-wife Wendy, family and friends. A memorial service will be held from the chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on Friday, January 17 at 2 p.m.

GALIPEAU, Moise - In Huntingdon on January 12,1997 at the age of 74 years passed away Mr. Moise Galipeau. Survived by his niece Denise Ouimet and 2 nephews Jean-Jacques and Jean-Philippe Galipeau. Funeral service will be held Monday, January 20 at 11 a.m. in St-Joseph Church, Huntingdon. Burial in cemetery of same place. Arrangements entrusted to Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Montpetit & Fils Inc.

GRAHAM, Mervyn William - Passed away at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown on January 11, 1997 at the age of seventy-eight. Beloved husband of Christena. Dearly loved father of Melvin (Verna). Much loved grandfather of Lea-Ann (Michael Higgins), Karen and Sheri. Funeral service was held on Monday, January 13 at the Kelly Funeral Chapel. Burial in the Spring at the Gore Cametery. Funeral arrangements entrusted to Kelly Cemetery. Funeral arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon.

KLYM, Katharyna - On Tuesday, October 29, 1996, beloved wife of Joseph Klym. Dear mother of Peter (Carolynn) of Russell, Ontario. Loving grandmother of Rebecca, Zachary and Alysia Klym. Private funeral held in Metcalfe, Ontario; interment at Wesley Knox Cemetery, Hemmingford, Quebec, November

IN MEMORIAM

LEGROS, Camille - Remembering Camille Legros who passed away on January 17, 1989.
We cherish your memory, Dad, and we miss you, Your love and laughter lingers on, in everything we

Within our hearts we always treasure, the most warmest thoughts of you.

We love you, Beryl, Debbie, Pierre, Marc, Céline, Darlene, Nils, Joey, Kristen and Jacob

DeREPENTIGNY, Bruno - In loving memory of a dear brother and uncle who left us January 5, 1993. The power which dazzles mortal eyes, Is often but perseverance in disguise. Continuous effort of itself implies, In spite of countless falls the power to rise. There is no failure, save in giving up, No real fall, so long as one still tries, For seeming set-backs make the strong man wise. So God grant me the Serenity to accept The things I cannot change.... Courage to change the things I can And wisdom to know the difference.

Thanks dear Bruno for helping and rest in peace. ovingly,

Lisette, Theo, Erich & Matthew

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Harold Gamble would like to thank relatives and friends for their acts of kindness, flowers, donations at the time of Harold's death. Thanks also to the dedicated care from the doctors and nurses of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and the staff of the Intensive Care Trauma Unit at the Montreal General Hospital. Your kindness is greatly appreciated. Our thanks. Erskine:

Ethel & Ronnie & family Caroline & Gordon; Sheila & Gerald & family

We would like to thank all the firemen of the surrounding municipalities who did an outstanding job during the fire which happened on September 28, 1996 at Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Deschambault's. As well, a big thank you to all the people who comforted us by their presence and also for the much appreciated dedication of Mr. Charly Poirier and the generosity of our neighbor M. Gérard Faubert. All was greatly appreciated. Thanks to all and a Happy Mr. & Mrs. Edgar Deschambault

Nancy Hamilton and family wish to express sincere gratitude and appreciation to friends for their many messages of sympathy and all the wonderful food and charitable donations made during the time of our great loss. Your support and thoughtfulness will always be remembered. Please accept this as our personal thank you.

I wish to thank family and friends for cards, calls and donations to the Cancer Society during these past four months since the death of my husband, Dr. Leon Charette, professor, University of Ottawa. A special thanks is given to my parents, Bertha and Bill Baird, and my sister Phyllis, who were always there to help me and my children, Melanie and Shawn Bankin. Shawn Rankin. Sylvia Baird Charette

Obituary

H'don native Dr. E.C. McCoy, 85, dies Management Ltd.

Dr. Edwin Clarence (Tim) McCoy passed away in Vancouver on December 24, 1996 at the age of 85. He was the eldest son of the late E.C.

McCoy and his wife, the late Edna Brown of Huntingdon. His early education was at Huntingdon Academy where he won the Lord Athelstan Scholarship (worth \$1,000) in where he

1930. He graduated from McGill University with a B.A. in 1934 and a M.D. C.M. in 1939, and went on to post-graduate study in Montreal, Bermuda, Pennsylvania and Vancouver. He then spent four years in the Canadian Navy as a surgeon lieutenant. After the war he settled in Vancouver as a general practitioner from 1946 to 1961

and was on staff at the Vancouver General Hospital. He played a major role in the establishment of the College of General Practice of

Canada in 1954 and served as its president in 1962. He was also an active advocate of prepaid health plans and served as president of Trans Canada Medical Plans in both 1951 and 1952. He was president of Vancouver Medical Association from 1952-1953 and of the Association from 1959-1960. B.C. Medical

He left private practice in 1960 and served as executive director of the B.C.

Medical Association for 14 years. In 1961 he was a member of a four man CMA delegation to Australia to study the Australian medical plan and in 1964 was part of another delegation to the Soviet

Union to look at medical services there.

Dr. McCoy's third career phase came in 1975. He had been involved in the CMA's investment programs and retirement savings plan and had been a member of the

Board of Directors of M.D. Management Ltd. (the CMA's financial wing) since it was founded and a member of the executive committee since 1974.

Three months after his "retirement" he

elected

president

of

a role he filled for the next years. This took about

one third of his time and meant a lot of travelling back and forth to Ottawa. Toronto Montreal. and During this time he was also a member of 3 Vancouver Board of Trade delegation to South America in 1975 and to Central and



South America in 1980. Dr. McCoy was awarded the Centennial

Medal of Canada in 1967 and the Queen's Jubilee Medal in 1978. Hobbies

His hobbies were golf, fishing, poker

and gin rummy. He organized seminars for new doctors

coming to B.C. and for interns and residents on money management. He also advised physicians who were approaching retirement on financial matters and passed the exam of the Investment Funds Institute of Canada.

He served as director and President of the Shaughnessy Golf and Country Club; a charter member of the Cambie Mount

Pleasant Kiwanis Club; and a Director of the Napili Kai Beach Club in Maui, Hawaii. He never forgot his roots and was happy to visit family and friends whenever he could get back to Huntingdon.

He is survived and mourned by Margery, his beloved wife of 53 years; daughters Shelagh Brady (Gary); Maureen Hole (Bob); son Brian of Maui, Hawaii; five grandsons, a granddaughter and brother

lim (Margaret) of Huntingdon. Another brother David (Edna) prede-

ceased him many years ago., Countless friends from coast to coast and beyond will miss him.